We just heard from our ‘57 class president Dave Williams that he just did a first brisk walk since the NMH Pie Race on 11/13/17 when he collapsed at about the 3-mile mark alongside Shadow Lake, spent two days at the hospital in Greenfield and eventually had a pacemaker installed near his heart to stabilize his blood pressure.
 
Long story short, Dave is doing well adjusting to some temporary limitations, like not driving and having instead to depend on Pat for transport.
 
Looking at the good side of things, Dave is grateful that Steve White ‘58 was tailing him in the race pack and as a first responder tended to Dave until the ambulance arrived. By Steve’s telling Dave was trying to get up and resume his walking/running to finish the race, when in fact he cannot to this day even remember falling or anything else for at least an hour. Even more important for the future, Dave is assured by the doctors caring for him that he has probably increased his life’s expectancy by some years thanks to discovery of the electrical implications of AFibs and subsequent pacemaker installation!
 
Dave and Bruce Johnson are getting together very soon to plan yet another mini annual reunion for our Class of 1957 Northfield and Mount Hermon – this time in NH instead of Maine, probably in the last week of September when Steve Springer and Joyce Arthur are available to conduct a Class Meeting for planning our 2022 Reunion!
 
Stay tuned!
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